

PALLAMALLAWA PUBLIC SCHOOL

Newsletter Thursday 18th June 2015

Principal: Julie Schwartz

The Calendar

TERM 2

June

Thurs 18th Jumpstart

Transition - Last Day T2

Mon 22nd NAIDOC DAY

Performance & Activities at

Warialda Public School

Tues 23rd K-2 Parent

Teacher Interviews

Tues 23rd Environmental

Visit

Wed 24th Athletic Carnival

Thurs 25th NO JUMPSTART

TRANSITION

Fri 26th Last Day of School T2

Term 3

Jul

Monday 13th Staff

Professional Development

Day

Tuesday 14th Students

return to school

Thurs 16th Jumpstart

Transition

Thurs 23rd Jumpstart

Transition

Thurs 30th Jumpstart

Transition

Assembly Awards

<u>Jumpstart</u>: Matthew Brazel, Miley Crouch, Jackson Emery, Toby Gallagher, Charlotte Johnstone & Gregory Pearse.

<u>K-2</u>: Tommy Walker, Joshua Rigby, Dakota Bateman, Justin Hancock, Summah Boughton & George Diprose.

<u>3-6:</u> Kaydhan Taylor, Katie Cory, Imogen Vosper, Nadia Lewis, David Kumar & Michael Nolan.



Athletic Carnival

Due to the rain the Athletic Carnival will now be held on Wednesday 24th June. All events will be run on this day. Parents, Grandparents, Care Givers and Pre-schoolers are most welcome to attend. There will be a canteen operating

on the day.

K-2 Parent Teacher Interviews

Parent Teacher Interview sheets for K-2 class were sent home earlier in the week. If you would like an interview with Ms Pidgeon please fill in this form ASAP and return to school, there are limited spaces left.

Mrs Schwartz 3-6 Class Interviews will be held early next term due to Mrs Schwartz being away on sick leave at present.

Jumpstart Kinda Transition Students

Today we made little gardens in boxes for the letter 'g'. We used play dough for the grass, made flowers out of pipe cleaners and gathered things from the school garden - leaves to make trees, stones for a path and some lavender.











NAIDOC DAY visit to Warialda Public School-Monday 22nd June

Our students have been invited to watch and participate in a Performance and Activities at Warialda Public School. <u>Students need to be in full School Uniform with Hat. They will need to bring a packed Morning Tea and Lunch and Water Bottle.</u>

Pallamallawa Public School Sircle App-FREE

Just a reminder the school has purchased the Sircle App for parents and the school community members. The application is available for iPhone and Android phones at no cost to upload.

The App will now be the only form of messaging to parents.

School Calendar, Newsletters, Documents-Permission Notes, Reminders of Upcoming Events, Important Information and Instant Push Alerts are all available on this APP.

If you are not receiving the updates, please uninstall the App and then reinstall again. Call into the office and pick up the Username Name and Password.



Visitors to School

All parents, grandparents, community members & visitors to the school must come to the office upon arrival at the school and sign in and then sign out when leaving, this is for all visits. This is a DEC policy.

Headlice

The school has had a number of reports of headlice in our school community. Parents need to be aware students need to have headlice treated before they are to return or attend school.

Treatment of headlice includes removing eggs and lice from not only hair but all bedding, cushions, hair brushes and anywhere that the child has had contact. It is advisable for all the family to be treated as well. Please make sure your child's school hat is washed regularly. The school policy is children are not to share hats.

Before School

Teacher supervision is provided from 8.40am. Students should not be arriving before this time <u>unless previously arranged.</u>

<u>Canteen</u>

Kerry Munn is the Canteen Coordinator. Kerry is organising a roster for canteen duties for all families. At this stage families will be allocated to do Monday or Friday canteen. If you are unavailable on the day allocated, it is up to you to organise another family to swap with you. Please let Kerry know of the change of date. The Friday fruit program will continue and parents will be placed on a roster to supply fruit. Please contact Kerry Munn on Mobile No: 0458 250 458 and let her know if you require a special day to assist.

Canteen & Fruit Roster Term 2 & 3

Monday Canteen		Friday Canteen		Friday Fruit Roster	
			19 th	Georgia Wilson	Rennae Hancock
22 nd	NO CANTEEN		26 th	Kerry Munn	Keira Williams

Monday Canteen TERM 3		Friday Canteen		Friday Fruit Roster	
13 th Jul	NO CANTEEN		17 th	NO CANTEEN	
20 th	Sue Shaw		24 th	Mel Rose	Amy Evans

27 th	Heidi Johnstone	31 st	Liz Hobday	Keira Williams
3 rd Aug	Jodi Rigby	7 th	Georgia Wilson	Casey Schneider
10 th	Sally Smith	14 th	Jill Walker	Bec Diprose
17 th	Kerry Munn	21 st	Bec Parker	Kathy Crouch
24 th	Donna Stevens	28 th	Sue Shaw	Katreana Byers
31 st Aug	Katrina Smith	4 th 5	ept Kerry Munn	Kylie Kumar
7 th Sept	Belinda Schoupp	11 th	Tracey Baker	Rennae Hancock
14 th	Georgia Wilson	18 th	NO CANTEEN	

<u>All</u> families are placed on the fruit roster. It is understood some families cannot assist with canteen due to work commitments but ALL families are asked to be involved by supplying fruit for the canteen helpers to prepare. All our students have access to fruit and enjoy the opportunity each Friday at recess.

Community News

P&C Campdraft 1st and 2nd August 2015

Organisation for the 2015 Campdraft is already well underway. The P&C have been out and about seeking sponsorship for the Campdraft and is this year running a 100 club. For each \$100 of sponsorship donated to the P&C a raffle ticket will be allocated to that sponsor. The winning ticket will be drawn at the Pally Campdraft with the winner receiving \$2000. Sponsors have been very generous to date and we only have a handful of tickets left. If anyone would like to sponsor the Campdraft please contact Jill Walker on 6754 9477 or 0400 347 191 for further details.

As well as being entered into the 100 club draw sponsors will also be acknowledged by display at the Campdraft and throughout the year on a new sign to be displayed at the school gate, as well as mentions in the school newsletter, Moree Champion and local radio.

Help will be required over the campdraft weekend in the cattle yards and canteen. Kerry Munn will again be running the canteen with Heidi Johnstone coordinating the evening meal, a roster will be sent home soon allocating times. We are extremely lucky and receive a great deal of help from the wider community with the running of our Campdraft, please come along and help/support the draft as it is the major school fundraiser and benefits all our children.

FREE children's entertainment will be provided on the Saturday afternoon in the form of a jumping castle, face painting and balloon twisting. A bar and music entertainment will be on after the evening meal on Saturday night - everyone is welcome, please come along and help support the P & C Major Fundraiser for the year.